                                                                      ORMESBY LADS ANNUAL REPORT TO COUNCIL 2019

[bookmark: _GoBack]The club has had another really good year with eight teams playing in the Norfolk and Suffolk youth league and a flourishing group of 4 to 6 year olds who are training for future teams. We have again been using Flegg FDC for some of our training sessions due to space issues at station road and we continue to use Rodney Scott to mark out our biggest pitch while doing the smaller ones ourselves. We have continued our program of improvements at the Pavillion with a complete refurbishment of the outer toilet and the addition of a large, built in trophy cabinet. The storage containers are leaking quite badly when it rains and the roofs are becoming increasingly fragile and we need to be looking to replace them in the near future. Following the success of our previous summer football tournaments we are expanding to a two day event this year and moving it to August, we would like to try and attract more local people to come along this year to make it more of a village event. I would like to close by thanking adrian and the parish council for their help and support over the past year, it is very much appreciated.
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